
ATTACHMENT C 
 

 

 
 
 
 
December 10, 2018 
 
 
Acting Public Works Director 
Department of Public Works 
City of Fullerton 
303 W. Commonwealth Avenue 
Fullerton, CA 92832 
 
RE: Improvement of Pavement Condition Index  
 
Dear Acting Public Works Director: 
 
As you know, local agencies are required to submit Measure M2 (M2) eligibility 
verification packages to the Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA) annually 
in order to remain eligible to receive M2 net revenues. The OCTA Taxpayer Oversight 
Committee (TOC) is responsible for reviewing eligibility requirements and designates a 
subcommittee to review this information, including local agencies’ Pavement 
Management Plan (PMP).  
 
Upon review of the City of Fullerton’s (City) 2018 PMP submittal, the TOC asked that 
staff commend the City for achieving a notable increase in the pavement quality of local 
streets and roads. The City successfully increased its local streets and roads rating 
from poor to fair, and the TOC was pleased to see this upward trend in the City’s 
pavement condition.  
 
OCTA encourages successful PMP implementation by providing a ten percent local 
match reduction incentive for competitive grant applications submitted through the  
M2 Comprehensive Transportation Funding Programs Regional Capacity Program.  
The City currently qualifies for this incentive. 
 
For more information on this incentive, or should you have any questions,  
please contact Joseph Alcock, Section Manager, Measure M2 Local Programs at  
(714) 560-5372 or jalcock@octa.net. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kia Mortazavi 
Executive Director, Planning 
 
KM:bm 
 
c: Joseph Alcock, OCTA 


